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(( LABEL ))

CB®

PURGE®

CB-80

Insect Killer

COMMERCIAL

KILLS: Flies, Mosquitoes, Wasps, Gnats, Cockroaches, Ants,
Crickets, Spiders, Silverfish, Small Flying Moths, Indianmeal
Moths, Angoumois Grain Moths, Carpet Beetles, Confused Flour
Beetles, Sawtoothed Grain Beetles, Granary Weevils, Rice Weevils,
Red Flour Beetles, Grain Mites, Bedbugs and Fleas.

FOR USE IN Food Handling Establishments, Commercial or
Institutional Kitchens, Dining Areas and Pantries of Restaurants,
Supermarkets, Food Plants, Food Warehouses, Bottling Plants,
Hospitals, Hotels, Motels, Homes, Stores, Dairies, Stables,
Nursing Homes, Day-care Centers, Egg and Milk Handling Areas of
Dairies and Chicken Houses.

Concentrated power, fast knockdown and kill

GUARANTEE:

Pyrethrins.......................0.50%
Piperonyl Butoxide, technical....4.00%

READ THE LABEL AND ATTACHED LEAFLET BEFORE USING

REGISTRATION NO. 22770
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

Product of U.S.A.

CAUTION        EXPLOSIVE

NET CONTENTS 851 g



Manufactured by
WATERBURY COMPANIES, INC.

P.O. Box 1812 Waterbury, CT 06722 USA

DISPOSAL: When container is empty, press valve to release all
remaining pressure.  Dispose of empty container in accordance
with provincial requirements.  For information on the disposal of
unused, unwanted product and the cleanup of spills, contact the
provincial regulatory agency or the manufactuer.

PRECAUTIONS: KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  Do not use in
presence of open flame or spark.  Contents under pressure.
Container may explode if heated.  Do not expose to temperature
above 50EC.  Do not puncture or incinerate.

Harmful if swallowed.  Avoid breathing of vapor.  Avoid contact
with skin and eyes.  In case of contact, immediately flush eyes
with plenty of water.  Wash skin with warm water and soap.  Get
medical attention if irritation persists.  Do not contaminate
food or foodstuffs.  Do not remain in treated areas.  Vacate
premises for at least 15 minutes after spraying.  Ventilate the
area after treatment is completed and before re-entering.  Do not
use in rooms where infants, ill or aged are confined.  Remove
pets and birds.  Cover fish aquariums before spraying.

Food should be removed or covered during treatment.  All food
processing surfaces should be covered during treatment or
thoroughly cleaned before use.  When using the product in these
areas, apply when the facility is not in operation.

Do not spray on plastic, painted or varnished surfaces or
directly into electronic equipment such as radios, TVS,
computers, etc.

FIRST AID: In case of contact with eyes or skin, flush with
water.  If irritation persists, seek medical attention.  If
accidently swallowed, seek medical attention at once.

NOTICE TO USER: This Control Product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on the label.  It is an offense
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.



(( LEAFLET ))

CB®

PURGE®

CB-80

Insect Killer

COMMERCIAL

KILLS: Flies, Mosquitoes, Wasps, Gnats, Cockroaches, Ants,
Crickets, Spiders, Silverfish, Small Flying Moths, Indianmeal
Moths, Angoumois Grain Moths, Carpet Beetles, Confused Flour
Beetles, Sawtoothed Grain Beetles, Granary Weevils, Rice Weevils,
Red Flour Beetles, Grain Mites, Bedbugs and Fleas.

FOR USE IN Food Handling Establishments, Commercial or
Institutional Kitchens, Dining Areas and Pantries of Restaurants,
Supermarkets, Food Plants, Food Warehouses, Bottling Plants,
Hospitals, Hotels, Motels, Homes, Stores, Dairies, Stables,
Nursing Homes, Day-care Centers, Egg and Milk Handling Areas of
Dairies and Chicken Houses.

Concentrated power, fast knockdown and kill

GUARANTEE:

Pyrethrins.......................0.50%
Piperonyl Butoxide, technical....4.00%

READ THE LABEL LEAFLET BEFORE USING

REGISTRATION NO. 22770
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

Product of U.S.A.

CAUTION        EXPLOSIVE

NET CONTENTS 851 g

Manufactured by
WATERBURY COMPANIES, INC.

P.O. Box 1812 Waterbury, CT 06722 USA



DISPOSAL: When container is empty, press valve to release all
remaining pressure.  Dispose of empty container in accordance
with provincial requirements.  For information on the disposal of
unused, unwanted product and the cleanup of spills, contact the
provincial regulatory agency or the manufactuer.

PRECAUTIONS: KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  Do not use in
presence of open flame or spark.  Contents under pressure.
Container may explode if heated.  Do not expose to temperature
above 50EC.  Do not puncture or incinerate.

Harmful if swallowed.  Avoid breathing of vapor.  Avoid contact
with skin and eyes.  In case of contact, immediately flush eyes
with plenty of water.  Wash skin with warm water and soap.  Get
medical attention if irritation persists.  Do not contaminate
food or foodstuffs.  Do not remain in treated areas.  Vacate
premises for at least 15 minutes after spraying.  Ventilate the
area after treatment is completed and before re-entering.  Do not
use in rooms where infants, ill or aged are confined.  Remove
pets and birds.  Cover fish aquariums before spraying.

Food should be removed or covered during treatment.  All food
processing surfaces should be covered during treatment or
thoroughly cleaned before use.  When using the product in these
areas, apply when the facility is not in operation.

Do not spray on plastic, painted or varnished surfaces or
directly into electronic equipment such as radios, TVS,
computers, etc.

FIRST AID: In case of contact with eyes or skin, flush with
water.  If irritation persists, seek medical attention.  If
accidently swallowed, seek medical attention at once.

NOTICE TO USER: This Control Product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on the label.  It is an offense
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE

FLYING INSECTS: FLIES, MOSQUITOES, SMALL FLYING MOTHS, WASPS,
GNATS: Calculate m3 of space to be treated.  Close all doors and
windows.  Spray in sweeping motion to all parts of the room.
Apply for 2-3 seconds per 30 m3 of space.  Sweep up and destroy
fallen insects.  Repeat treatment as necessary, but not more than
once per 24 hour period (day).



CRAWLING INSECTS: COCKROACHES, ANTS, SPIDERS, SILVERFISH:
Calculate m2 of floor area to be treated.  Open all cabinets,
storage areas, closets.  Spray directly on insects or in cracks
and crevices where insects hide.

FOR COCKROACHES: For best results, spray directly on cockroaches
and thoroughly spray all parts of the room suspected of harboring
these pests.  Special attention should be paid to cracks, hidden
surfaces, under sinks, behind stoves and refrigerators, food
storage areas, and wherever these pests are suspected of hiding.
Also, spray around door and window frames.  Repeat as necessary,
but not more than once per 24 hour period (day).

CRACK & CREVICE APPLICATION: Food areas and/or food handling
establishments - Spray in cracks and crevices, using the crack
and crevice nozzle provided.  A crack and crevice application may
be done in food areas and/or food handling establishments while
these facilities are not in operation.

FOR SPIDERS AND SILVERFISH: For control of these pests, frequent
and repeated spraying of baseboards, windows, doorframes,
bookcases and storage areas should be made.  For adequate
control, spray directly on pests.

FOR CRICKETS: Spray thoroughly and frequently behind stoves,
refrigerators, under cabinets, in food storage areas, and
especially in closets, basements, and other damp areas.  For best
results, spray directly on insects.

FOR ANTS: Spray ant trails, nests and points of entry.  For
initial clean-up, apply for 10-15 seconds per 9.5  m2 of floor
area.  Then periodically spray as a space aerosol 3-5 seconds per
30 m3 of space.

FOR INDIANMEAL MOTHS AND ANGOUMOIS GRAIN MOTHS: Close doors and
windows.  Direct spray into all parts of room, especially around
stored food product containers, pallets and darkened areas. Spray
7 to 10 seconds for each 30 m3 of space.  Keep area closed for 15
minutes following treatment.  Repeat application weekly or as
needed.

FOR CARPET BEETLES: Spray directly on beetles, baseboards,
floors, and shelves.  On carpets, use as a spot treatment only.
Test for color fastness first.  Repeat treatment as necessary,
but not more than once per 24 hour period (day).

FOR CONFUSED FLOUR BEETLES, SAWTOOTHED GRAIN BEETLES, GRANARY
WEEVILS, RICE WEEVILS, RED FLOUR BEETLES, GRAIN MITES: Spray into
cracks and crevices, processing and handling equipment, around
cartons or containers and other areas where these insects tend to



congregate.  Spray 30 seconds for each 9.5 m2 of surface. Keep
area closed for 45 minutes to 1 hour after treatment.  Repeat
application as necessary, but not more than once per 24 hour
period (day).

FOR BEDBUGS: Spray mattresses, particularly around tufts and
seams. Take beds apart and spray into all joints.  Treat
baseboards, moldings and floors.  Repeat treatment as necessary,
but not more than once per 24 hour period (day).

FOR FLEAS: Spray sleeping quarters, bedding, floor and floor
covering where pets are kept.  Repeat as necessary, but not more
than once per 24 hour period (day).  Use only a recommended pet
spray on pets.

Note, when using this product in an enclosed area, such as milk
room, barn or stable, remove animals before spraying.  Spray only
when temperatures are below 32EC.  Do not contaminate feed or
water troughs.

DAIRY FARM USE: Milking Parlor and Milk Room - Close all windows
and doors.  Direct spray upwards, spraying for 2-3 seconds for
30 m3 of space.  Do not remain in treated areas.  Ventilate after
treatment.  Use only when milkhouse is not in operation.  After
spraying, wash all surfaces that may contact milk and rinse
thoroughly with potable water before resuming operation.  Cover
milking utensils and milk to prevent contamination from spray or
dead and falling insects.

BEEF CATTLE OPERATIONS: In barns, close all windows and doors.
Spray at the rate of 2-3 seconds per 30 m3 of space.  Do not
remain in treated area.  After 15 minutes, ventilate the area.
Repeat application as necessary, but not more than once per 24
hour period (day).

BEEF CATTLE USE: Thoroughly spray entire animal from approx. 0.6
m distance.  Do not spray directly toward animal's eyes.  Spot
treat withers, shoulders and back where saliva accumulates from
head tossing.

POULTRY OPERATIONS: In poultry houses, close all windows and
doors.  Do not spray directly on poultry.  Spray at the rate of
2-3 seconds per 30 m3 of space.  Do not remain in treated areas.
After 15 minutes, ventilate the area.  Treat daily or as
necessary.

SWINE USE: For animal application, direct spray over backs of
hogs and spray for 5 seconds per hog.  Do not spray directly
towards the animal's face or eyes.  Repeat application daily or
as necessary.  Do not use more than once a day.



HOG OPERATIONS: In hog houses, close all doors and windows. 
Spray at the rate of 2-3 seconds per 30  m3 of space.  Do not
remain in treated area.  After 15 minutes, ventilate the area.
Repeat the application as necessary, but not more than once per
24 hour period (day).

HORSE BARNS OR STABLES: In horse and pony barns, close all
windows and doors.  Spray at the rate of 2-3 seconds per 30 m3 of
space.  Do not remain in the treated area.  After 15 minutes,
ventilate the area.  Repeat the application as necessary, but not
more than once per 24 hour period (day).

HORSE OR PONEY USE: For animal application, lightly mist over
backs of horses and ponies from a distance of 0.6 m.  Do not
spray directly toward the animal's face or eyes.  Repeat
application daily or as necessary.  Do not cover animals after
treatment.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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